
 

  

 

SPC Bulletin 

Reporting an 
Absence? 

Please email spc@psd.ca or 

call 780-963-2203 anytime 

and leave a message.  Please 

be sure to include your child’s 

complete name and grade and 

details of the absence! 

 

Stony Plain 
Central 
Administrators 

Mrs. T. Neuman –  Principal 

Mrs. D. Villeneuve – Assistant 

Principal 

Mr. W. Moody – Assistant 

Principal 
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It is hard to believe that we are 
heading into the final weeks of 
the school year!  This year has 
had us all navigate many things 
and the month of June brings with 
it the return of many field trips 
and events that are bringing 
excitement and ways for students 
and staff to celebrate and 
highlight the year together.   June 
is also a busy month for learning 
as teachers finish covering 
learning outcomes and final 
assessments.  Let’s continue to 
encourage students to work hard 
over this last month, and 
maintain a focus on learning 
alongside all of the other great 
things that are going on.  
 
I would also like to take time to 
acknowledge and extend many 
thanks to our School Council and 
Friends of SPC groups who have 
continued to be so dedicated in 
supporting both curricular and 
non-curricular activities for our 
school community.  It has been 
great to have parent volunteers in 
the school again this year, and the 
time and energy that our 
volunteers give enriches our 
school.  We thank you for all of 
your contributions this year! 
 

As we congratulate and celebrate 
the completion of the school year 
with all of our students, we 
especially recognize our Grade 9 
students who will be moving to 
the next phase of their time at 
SPC. We look forward to 
highlighting their education 
journey through elementary and 
junior high during the Grade 9 
Farewell.  We wish them all the 
best as they move on to high 
school.  
 
For those students and families 
moving on to other schools next 
year, we will miss you.  For all of 
our returning students and family, 
we look forward to continuing to 
be part of your educational 
journey in the Fall.  We wish 
everyone a wonderful summer 
break!  
 
Tanya Neuman 
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Get Involved.  Make a Difference. 
 

Parent Council   
Thank you to all those that came out to our council meetings throughout the year.  Our next 
meeting will take place September 20, 2022 @3:30 pm with both a virtual and in person option to 
attend.  We hope to see you in September.   
 

Friends of SPC 
Monday, June  6 @ 3:45pm 
This will be our AGM.  We will be holding our elections for the 2022/2023 school year.  Positions 
available include chair, vice chair, treasurer and secretary.  We also have members at large 
positions available.  You do not need to hold a position to attend our meetings.  We will also be 
discussing potential fundraisers for next year.  This meeting will be held virtually, if you would like 
to join us please send your email address to spc.scchair@partner.psd.ca.  An invitation will be sent 
for you to join us! We hope to see you! 
 

Please consider joining our fundraising committee, we are hard at work fundraising for playground 
equipment for the replacement school.  The construction has begun on the replacement school 
and funds are still needed to go towards the playgrounds for our children. Your help is greatly 
appreciated and will go a long way.  If you have any ideas to help our fundraising efforts please 
bring them forward to our meeting.  We would love to hear everyone's ideas. 
 

Involvement in school groups is a meaningful, hands-on way to have a direct, positive impact on 
your child’s educational experience. Research shows that when parents are involved in their child’s 
education, the level of student achievement increases.  Our meetings are a great way to connect 
with others and even make new friends!  Please consider attending as our numbers are very small 
and the more voices we have the better both the Parent Council and our Fundraising Society will 
be.   
 

Hot Lunch 
The response to our hot lunch has been amazing and we are so happy that we were able to offer it 
this year.  Hot lunch is finished for the year and as long as we have volunteers. If you would like to 
volunteer for even one day a month please reach out to us at spc.scchair@partner.psd.ca. 
 

FUNDRAISING 
  
50/50 is back!! Win cash for summer and support our school. It's a win win!! 

Your chance to win cash while supporting our students! 

Go to: https://www.rafflebox.ca/raffle/spc 

Ticket Sales End: June 20, 2022 

Draw Date: June 21, 2022 

Raffle #598760 
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 Cotton Candy - On June 28, 2022 We will be having a cotton candy day at SPC!  There are 5 flavors to 
choose from in 16 oz tubs (the size of a 500ml yogurt container) Blue raspberry, Bubblegum, Root 
beer (no coloring), Gummi bear and Cream Soda.  The cotton candy is from The Cotton Candy Shoppe 
in Fort Saskatchewan. The tubs cost $2 each and you can pre order your tubs on our hot lunch 
site,  spc.hotlunches.net. Preorders are open until June 3, 2022 at 8pm.  Preorders are highly 
recommended.  We will have limited extras for sale day of. If you order any extras they will be 
available for pick up June 28,2022 from 2-430pm. 
 

 
 

 

Don’t forget we have an account opened at the Stony Plain Bottle Depot- 3834 49 Ave.  If you have 
bottles that you would like to donate to the Playground fund please take them to the bottle depot and 
let them know to put the bottles towards Friends of Stony Plain Central’s account.  As always we 
appreciate your support with all of our fundraising efforts. 
                                                                            
Have a great summer! Again thank you for all your support this year and we hope to see you in the 
fall! 
 

 Stay in touch! 
 
We regularly update our Social Media 

 
Facebook: SPC School Council & Fundraising Society 
Instagram: SPC Council & Society 
Email: spc.scchair@partner.psd.ca 
 



  

We are excited to celebrate our Grade Nine students as their final year at SPC comes to a close.  On 
the afternoon of Friday, June 17th we will be celebrating our wonderful Grade Nine classes as we 
prepare to send them off to the next part of their educational journey - High School!  

We have a special afternoon planned for our Grade Nine students, starting with a pizza lunch 
generously provided by our SPC School Council.  Our ceremony will begin at 1:30 PM in the gym 
June 17th Grade 9 Farewell Celebration schedule: 

1:15 PM: Guests are invited into the gym 

1:30 PM: Ceremony begins 

2:30 PM: Pictures in the gym and school yard 

The second part of celebrating the year with our Grade Nine students will be a class field trip 
planned for Monday, June 28.  More details about this event will follow in early June.   

We look forward to celebrating our Grade Nine students as the year draws to a close!  

 

GRADE 9 FAREWELL 

Your chance to win cash while supporting our 
students! 

Go to: https://www.rafflebox.ca/raffle/spc 

Ticket Sales End: June 20, 2022 

Draw Date: June 21, 2022 

Raffle #598760 
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Just a reminder that the grade 6s and 9s will be writing PATs during the month of 

May and June.  Below is a quick reference to the schedule: 

 

Monday, June 13    Grade 6 LA Part B 

Wednesday, June 15    Grade 6 Math 

Thursday, June 16    Grade 6 Science 

Friday, June 17     Grade 6 Social  

Monday, June 20    Grade 9 LA Part B 

Wednesday, June 22    Grade 9 Math 

Thursday, June 23    Grade 9 Science 

Friday, June 24     Grade 9 Social  

 

A reminder for the Grade 9 Math PAT:  When writing the test, students ARE NOT 

ALLOWED TO USE THEIR DEVICES AS CALCULATORS (cell phones not acceptable).  

Every student needs to have an appropriate calculator as soon as possible so they 

can become accustome to using it well in advance of the exam  Calculators must 

have the following functions: square root (√), x squared (x2), x cubed 

(x3), x to the y or y to the x power (xy or yx) and positive/negative (+/-). 

  

  

 



JUNE 2022 
     

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
    1 2 3 

    Day 1 Day 2 Day 3 

    Elder Violet @SPC   PSD - Try-Me-Athalon 

    Division Track Gr 4-6     

          

6 7 8 9 10 

Day 4 Day 5 Day 1 Day 2 Day 3 

     Grade 7 Free Swim - 9am Gr 5 Chickakoo Lake 

    National Best Friend Day Gr 1-Lions Pres. 9:30am Gr 4 Public Library 

    SPC School Colours Day Gr 4 - Woodhaven 10am   

13 14 15 16 17 

Day 4 Day 5 Day 1 Day 2 Day 3 

PAT - Gr 6 ELA Part 
B Elder Violet @ SPC PAT Gr 6 Math Part A&B PAT Gr 6 Science PAT Gr 6 Social  

  Immunization Catchup Gr 6-9 Gr 4 Fort Edmonton   Gr 5 - Dow Centre 

    
Spirit Day - 

Hat/Sunglasses   Grade 9 Farewell 1:15pm 

20 21 22 23 24 

Day 4 Day 5 Day 1 Day 2 Day 3 

PAT Gr 9 ELA Part B 
National Indigenous People 

Day Camp Warwa Gr 8 Camp Warwa Gr 8 PAT Gr 9 Social 

  Swim at Outdoor Pool: PAT Gr 9 Math Part A&B PAT Gr 9 Science Last Day of Term 3 Option 

  9-9:50am - Gr 2C/1D Swim at Outdoor Pool: Swim at Outdoor Pool: Swim at Outdoor Pool: 

  10-10:50am - Gr 2B/1S 9-9:50am - Gr 2C/1D 9-9:50am - Gr 2C/1D 9-9:50am - Gr 2C/1D 

  12:30-1:20pm - Gr 5S/6S 10-10:50am - Gr 2B/1S 10-10:50am - Gr 2B/1S 10-10:50am - Gr 2B/1S 

  1:30-2:20pm - Gr 5F/6W 12:30-1:20pm - Gr 5S/6S 12:30-1:20pm - Gr 5S/6S 12:30-1:20pm - Gr 5S/6S 

    1:30-2:20pm - Gr 5F/6W 1:30-2:20pm - Gr 5F/6W 1:30-2:20pm - Gr 5F/6W 

    Gr 7 Yearend F/t Gr 7 SS Final Gr 7 Science Final 

    Gr 4 Mural Walk 
Gr 3 - Botanical 

Gardens   

27 28 29 30   

Day 4 Day 5 Day 1     

FG Gr 6 Visit Elementary Fun Day Last Day of School     

Gr 7 LA Final Gr 7 Math Final Canada Day - Wear Red     

Gr 8 Science Final Gr 8 Math Final Gr 5/6 Free Swim - 1pm     

Gr 9 Yearend FT   Gr 8 Free Swim - 9am     

Gr 1&2 Zoo         

Gr 3-4/Steps - Swim         

 


